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Due date for March/April issue of 
Cathedral Chronicle is February 25
Cathedral Chronicle is our parish’s semi-monthly 
long-form news and features publication. Anyone 
in the congregation is welcome to submit an 
article about any aspect of the Cathedral’s life 
and ministry to be edited and published. The 
last date to submit articles for publication in the 
March/April issue is February 25. Please email all 
submission to chroniclechristchurch@gmail.com

Cathedral to attend St. Mark’s Episcopal 
Church fish fry March 15
Join us for a field trip of food and fellowship as the 
Cathedral plans a group outing to the fish fry at St. 
Mark’s Episcopal Church on Friday, March 15. The 
menu includes fried cod filets, fresh smoked salmon 
with rice pilaf, macaroni & cheese, hush puppies, 
green beans, coleslaw, homemade pies and cakes 
as long as supplies last. The good folks at St. Mark’s 
have graciously agreed to save us a seat. If you are 
interested in attending, please email Amanda in the 
parish office (amanda@christchurchlouky.org) to 
reserve your spot.

Winter Shelter Planning Meeting This 
Sunday
The Winter Shelter planning committee will 
meet in the Chapter Room after worship today. 
Our agenda will be the approval of a draft 12 
month calendar leading to the launch of the 
Winter Shelter pilot program in January of 2025. 
All are welcome to attend.

Photo Release Forms
The Communication Committee is asking 
parishioners to complete a form that will permit 
the Cathedral to use their image in various 
communication outlets. There is also an option on 
the form to decline permission to use your image.
      You may pick up a form today in the Narthex 
or on the table outside the Parish office. The 
forms are also available by scanning this QR code.
      Please return the forms to the parish office by 
March 4. They will be essential as we revise both 
the parish directory and the Cathedral website. 

Book Giveaway Today
Tom Hunter and Jerry Tschiegg collected many 
books over the years. Tom’s son, Chris, whom 
many of you know, is giving us the chance to 
adopt them. This Sunday they will be on display 
all morning and during coffee hour in Deans’ 
Hall. They are ours for the taking. Both Tom and 
Jerry were voracious readers on many subjects 
and there is something sure to interest you. You 
may want to bring a tote!

Parish Notes

Articles for Parish Notes must be sent 
to amanda@christchurchlouky.org by 
NOON on TUESDAY.

updates



Nehemiah Action Assembly on April 16
Dr. Pollio is the first public official committed 
to be at the 2024 Action. It will be held at 
Memorial Auditorium on Tuesday, April 16 at 
6:30 pm. Be a part of the 1000+ citizen advocates 
showing our elected officials that we take poor 
reading proficiency scores, gun violence, and 
police-community relations very seriously. Our 
CLOUT justice network members have started 
inviting theirfellow congregants, family, friends, 
and neighbors to reserve the date. Represent the 
Cathedral at the Action! See Page Curry or Terry 
Laun if you have questions.

Midweek worship at the Cathedral
Major Feasts (in bold) are live streamed with 
services held in the nave. All other services are 
held in the chapel.
Tuesday, February 20
Chapel Leader: George Hubbard
Celebrant: Matt Bradley

City-Wide Book Club announces 2024 
selection
The Louisville City-Wide Book Club will read 
One Person, No Vote: How Voter Suppression 
Is Destroying Our Democracy by Dr. Carol 
Anderson during the month of February, 
culminating with a lecture by the author at St. 
Matthew’s Episcopal Church this Thursday, 
February 22 at 6:30 PM. Free tickets are required to 
attend and can be reserved by following this link: 
http://tinyurl.com/ycycz36h
Carol Anderson is the Charles Howard Candler 
Professor of African American Studies at Emory 
University and author of White Rage: The 
Unspoken Truth of Our Racial Divide, a New 
York Times Bestseller, Washington Post Notable 
Book of 2016, and a National Book Critics Circle 
Award winner. She is also the author of Eyes Off 
the Prize: The United Nations and the African 
American Struggle for Human Rights, 1944-
1955; Bourgeois Radicals: The NAACP and the 
Struggle for Colonial Liberation, 1941-1960, and 
One Person, No Vote: How Voter Suppression is 
Destroying Our Democracy, which was long-
listed for the National Book Award and a finalist 
for the PEN/Galbraith Award in non-fiction.

Save the Date: Lenten Quiet Morning on 
February 24
The Cathedral will welcome Dr. Melanie-Préjean 
Sullivan to lead a quiet morning mini-retreat on 
Saturday, February 24 from 9 AM-12 PM. A soup 
and salad lunch will follow. There is no cost to 
attend and registration is not required. 
      Melanie is an educator and interspiritual 
chaplain in Louisville, Kentucky. Following 
careers in the museum field and secondary 
education, she retired from nearly twenty 
years in Catholic and interfaith university 
ministry. Currently, she teaches and facilitates 
conversations on the topics of spirituality, self-
discovery, discernment, sacramental imagination, 
and on Church and Jewish history. She also 
serves as a visiting lecturer with the Margaret 
Beaufort Institute of Theology in Cambridge, 
England. Her book on teaching discernment, 
Whispers, Nudges, and a Couple of Kicks was 
recognized by the Catholic Campus Ministry 
Association for excellence in vocations ministry.
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reminders

Weekly Sunday Bible Study
Please join us for Bible Study at 9:00 on Sundays. 
We meet in the Chapter room on the second floor 
of the Diocesan House, and also via Zoom using 
the invitation below.  Just click on the following 
link: https://bit.ly/3RSozgS
      Our prayer before Bible study: “Blessed Lord, 
who caused all holy Scriptures to be written for 
our learning: Grant us so to hear them, read, mark, 
learn, and inwardly digest them, that we may 
embrace and ever hold fast the blessed hope of 
everlasting life, which you have given us in our 
Savior Jesus Christ; who lives and reigns with you 
and the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.” 

Cathedral members to perform in Pirates of 
Penzance
Hello Cathedral Family! If you didn’t know, we 
have a few of our choir members in the current 
Kentucky Opera’s production of Pirates of 
Penzance.
      This is a favorite show for many, being 
written by Gilbert & Sullivan! It’s family-friendly 
for all ages, around 2.5 hours with intermission, 
and in English! (It will also have the English 
subtitles projected above the stage.)
      We’ve been given a Friends & Family 
discount code for $30 tickets! If you’re 
interested in attending one of the five available 
performances, see below:
      Discount code: ANCHOR
*enter this in the top right of the screen on KY 
Opera’s ticket buying page on their website 
site. This will give you access to the $30 seats. 
(You can also call the KY Opera Box Office and 
mention this discount code when ordering over 
the phone)
Seats: only for use in sections B, C & D
Production: at The Brown Theater
Show Dates:
Friday 2/16 8:00 pm
Sunday 2/18 2:00 pm
Tuesday 2/20 1:30 pm
Thursday 2/22 8:00 pm
Saturday 2/24 8:00 pm

Anne Braden Commemoration - March 7
At 12 noon on March 7th our diocese will 
commemorate Anne Braden at the Cathedral. The 
event will also be live streamed and available on 
our Facebook page. Bishop White will celebrate 
and The Rev. Dr. Dru Kemp, deacon-in-residence, 
Diocese of Kentucky, will preach. 
      This commemoration is in accordance with 
Resolution #6 at the 193rd Convention. Here 
is the language of the resolution passed at that 
Convention.

Southern Patriot: Anne Braden Film 
Showing at the Cathedral
On Thursday, February 29th, Christ Church 
Cathedral will host a film showing of Southern 
Patriot, a documentary about Anne Braden’s 
remarkable story of joining the freedom struggle 
for civil rights in the United States. Doors will open 
at 6:30pm ET, show starts at 7:00pm ET.
Click here for a movie poster.





. . . for those celebrating birthdays
 Marilyn Werst, Norma Laufer

Prayer is at the heart of Christian community. We use this space to bring before 
God and the community the needs of those we love. Please submit prayer 
requests for yourself and others to the church office: info@christchurchlouky.org. 
We will include those names here so that the community may join you in prayer..

We Pray . . . 

. . . in the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, for the Church of Bangladesh

. . . in the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, for Grace Church, Paducah     

. . . for Cathedral members in need of healing
Jim & Dean, TJ, Betty Banton, Kitten Lawless, Robert Huffman, Nancy Otto,
Donna Pottinger, Mitzi Schatz, Joy Stultz 

. . . for Cathedral members in our abiding prayers
Carol Brown, Dorothy Converse, Charles Cooksey, Michael L. Foster, Maurice Gordon, 
John Kiesel, Norma Laufer, Ashley Pasteka, Hollis Real, Ginger Shackleton, John 
Tederstrom, Tim Tice, Marcia Wilmet, Betty Lynn Williams

. . . for family and friends of Cathedral members                                                      requested by
William Kelly Beard, Ernest Ruppe

Judy Bradley, Ruby Hyde, Rollins Rubsamen
Marge Brown 
David Davies

 David Collett, Fonetta Collett, Kathleen Dina Betty Harrison
Janet Shedd & family, Savannah Wright 

Alex, Debbie, Laura, Hannah, Ryan, Ellis
Bety Banton, Kelly Brown, Gail & Alex Ocana 

Tom & Andy Rochester
Elizabeth Foster, Michael Foster

Ron Adams, Diane Flechler, Beth Fritton, David Grube, Judy Horton, Phillip Koloff,
Ann & Bill Lentz, Byron & Leilani Sprankle, Lindsay Tompkins, Neisja Yenawin

Forrest Cook, Mike Freund, Paul Fussenegger, Sr., David Hammer, Melissa Masterson
David Pearson, Karen Phillips, Morgan Phillips, Gibbs Reese, Alex Rohleder

Rorie Guillen
Betsy Vaughan

Shari & John, Eleanor Lucas Gregory
Eric Zoerb

Art, Nick & Sally, Judi, Gregg & Mary, Whitney, Elvin
John, Becky E., Paula Hamilton, Martha Hyatt, Dave Kalinowski, Peggy Kalinowski, Leisa, 

Kailey Caroline Potter, Kevin, Shay, Molly, Sammy, Noah, 
Foster care children in the Commonwealth of Kentucky 

Patsy Cox, Judy Cummins
David Ellis

Faith Aielts, Jim Trimpe, Katie
Mark, Ryan, Janice and Andy Carter

Michael, James, Joey
Mike Reisdorf, Khem Tice

Corbin Harris
 Diana Bonifield

Jared Stivers

Rob Beard
Matt Bradley
Carol Brown
Jerry Brown
Melinda Collett

Jim & Becky Collings
Dorothy Converse
Page Curry
Mike Foster
Bobbie Fritton

Vance Fritton

Rob Guillen
Angie Halliday
John Kiesel
Sissy Lanier
Terry Laun
Kitten Lawless

Jan Margerum
Jerry Marsh
Randy Peters
Mitzi Schatz
Tom Thill
Tim Tice
Carolyn Van Zant
Graham Whatle Kay 
Shields Wilkinson

Additions or deletions to the Prayer 
Lists must be sent to Tom Thill 
thillt49@yahoo.com.


